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What is happening? 

• Work crews will be removing the existing concrete curb to install tactile plates for 
accessibility at 642 King Street West between Bathurst Street and Portland Street.  The 
affected area shown in yellow on the map above.  

• The work is expected to be completed during one six-hour work period. 

• Crews will be using saws to cut and remove existing concrete, as well as pouring 
concrete to refinish the sidewalk. 

 
  

Construction Notice 

Temporary sidewalk and lane closure on  
King Street West 
Expected start date: Thursday, October 26, 2023 
Expected end date: Thursday, October 26, 2023 
Hours of work: 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  

Ontario Line 



 

Contact us: 
Call us 24/7 at: 416-202-5100 
Write to us at: ontarioline@metrolinx.com 
Find us on X, Facebook, and Instagram: @ontarioline 
Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/ontarioline 

Visit our community office: 
770 Queen Street East (near Queen & Broadview) 
General hours:  

• Mondays, Tuesdays, and Fridays: 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

• Wednesdays and Thursdays: 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à ontarioline@metrolinx.com. 

 

 
 

When will work begin and how will it affect me? 
• Work is scheduled to begin on October 26, 2023, and be completed in one day, 

between 9 a.m. and 3 p.m. 

• Crews may arrive on site prior to 9 a.m. to set up equipment. 

• The eastbound curb lane on King Street West between Bathurst Street and Portland 
Street will be partially closed to complete this work safely.  

• The north sidewalk on King Street West between Bathurst Street and Portland Street 
will be temporarily reduced while work is completed. Pedestrian passage will be 
maintained with the use of barriers to separate pedestrians from active work zones.  

• The existing King Street West streetcar stop, which is currently west of the 
construction zone, will be temporarily relocated east of the construction zone. The 
stop will return to its original location once work is complete. 

• Signage will be posted advising pedestrians and motorists of the sidewalk and lane 
restrictions, as well as the temporary relocation of the TTC transit stop.  

• Access to local residential and commercial units will be maintained. 
 

 
 
What can I expect? 

• Residents can expect to hear some noise from the work equipment, specifically saws 
to cut concrete and concrete trucks. 

• Transit services will be maintained at all times. 
• The lane and sidewalk closures and relocation of the TTC transit stop will be 

temporary while work is underway.  

• Equipment will be cleared once all work is completed.  

• All the necessary construction permits have been obtained.  
• Work may be postponed or rescheduled due to unforeseen circumstances. 

• For more information about upcoming station work please see 
metrolinx.com/Ontarioline or sign up for the e-newsletter.  

 
 

 
About the Ontario Line 

• 15.6-kilometre subway line that will make it faster and easier to travel within Toronto 
and beyond.   

• 15 stops and more than 40 connections to other transit, including GO train, subway, 
LRT, streetcar and bus lines.  

• Less than 30 minutes from one end of the line to the other.  

• 28,000 fewer car trips each day.  


